
 

 

 

Coronavirus and Your Pet  
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Coronavirus is a type of virus consisting of numerous strains that have been seen in animals 
including dogs, cats, cattle and chickens.  These strains can cause gastrointestinal or respiratory 
illness, including Feline Infectious Peritonitis (FIP) in cats.  Vaccinations have been used to prevent 
the common companion animal strains for decades.   
 
Coronaviruses have zoonotic potential, meaning they can spread from animals to humans, but are 
not commonly spread from human to human.  With the new 2019-nCoV virus, the original source is 
still unknown and the ability for this virus to spread from humans to animals has not yet been 
shown; however, information regarding this outbreak is continuing to evolve.  According to the 
CDC, at this point, there is no evidence to suggest animals or animal products pose a risk for 
spreading or contracting this infection, including those from China.  While this virus seems to have 
originated from an animal source, it is now spreading from person-to-person but at this time, there 
is no indication that animals or pets in the United States would be a concern as a source of 
infection with this new coronavirus. 
 
 If you or someone you know is ill and are concerned that it may be due to 2019-nCoV, the CDC 
recommends that you do not handle pets or other animals while sick. Although there have not 
been reports of pets or other animals becoming sick with 2019-nCoV, several types of 
coronaviruses can cause illness in animals and spread between animals and people. Until more 
information becomes available, the CDC recommends avoiding contact with animals if you are 
potentially ill with 2019 n-CoV and wearing a facemask if you must be around animals or care for a 
pet.   
 
For the most up to date information regarding coronavirus, please visit: 
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/faq.html or the World Health Organization’s website:  
https://www.who.int/health-topics/coronavirus as new information is frequently released. 
 
SOURCE: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/faq.html 
 
Pet Poison Helpline, an animal poison control center based out of Minneapolis, MN is available 
24/7 for pet owners and veterinary professionals that require assistance treating a potentially 
poisoned pet. The staff provides treatment advice for poisoning cases of all species, including dogs, 
cats, birds, small mammals, large animals and exotic species. As the most cost-effective option for 
animal poison control care, Pet Poison Helpline’s fee of $59.00 per incident includes follow-up 
consultations for the duration of the poison case. Pet Poison Helpline is available in North America 
by calling 800-213-6680. Additional information can be found online at 
www.petpoisonhelpline.com 
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